Issues/Programs List KRYK-FM 2nd Quarter 2013

S Sh i g S A

Economy

Agriculture

Government (Local/State/Federal)
Education

Health Care

Social Issues

Miscellaneous

Description of Programs:

A.

Insight — Daily local public affairs program (3 minutes) with interviews and
discussion of issues relevant to the community. Format involves interview and
discussion with one or more persons. Programs air at 9:50 a.m. and again at 5:50
p.m. Monday-Friday and all programs are updated daily. Weekend programs are a
recap of the previous week’s issues and interviews and also air at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50
p.m. both Saturday and Sunday.

Outlook — Special long form public affairs program (10 minutes) scheduled as
needed to address local issues. Format involves interview and discussion with one or
more persons. The additional time allotted to this special program allows for more in
depth discussion when needed.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS JUNE 2013

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.

Host: Brandon Baney

6/1-6/2 — Montana State University Assistant to the Dean of Agriculture Susan Fraser
talks about MSU’s accepting nomination for outstanding Ag leaders. The winner will be
presented with an award in the fall of 2014.

6/3 — As part of Havre’s Living History Day, Omar Murray from Fort Walsh in
Sasketchewan traveled to Fort Assiniboine to portray a member of the Royal Canadian
Mounted Police. He talks about the history that Canada and America share, particularly
in northern Montana.

6/4 — Havre City Councilman Jay Pyette explains the Council’s distribution of their
Community Transportation Enhancement Program (CTEP) funds. $77,000 will go
towards the Havre Softball Association, while the remaining $50,000 will go towards the
Hill County Courthouse terra cotta restoration project.

6/5 — MSU-Northern Chancellor James Limbaugh held a press conference to announce
his recommendations for MSUN’s program prioritization process. All 74 academic
programs were assessed, and put into 4 categories: Grow, Maintain, Integrate and Phase
Out.

6/6 — Fish, Wildlife and Parks Director Jeff Hagener talks about the FWP Open House
that gave Havre and Hi-Line residents a chance to informally discuss their concerns,
particularly over the Milk River Ranch purchase and the possible relocation of bison to
Fort Belknap.

6/7 — Fish, Wildlife and Parks Commissioner Dan Vermillion is the lone holdover from
the FWP group that approved the controversial purchase of the Milk River Ranch. The
FWP held their monthly meeting in Havre, and Vermillion spoke about the purchase and
moving towards the future.

6/8-6/9 — The Blaine County Conservation District is putting on a Grazingland
Workshop. District Conservationist for the Chinook Office Cliff Merriman previews the
workshop, including guest speakers and topics that will be covered.

6/10 — Part 1 of a three-part series with Havre Police Detective Ryan Pearson. Pearson
discusses Havre and Hill County’s crime rates, including where the data comes from and
how the information is classified.



6/11 — Part 2 of a three-part series with Havre Police Detective Ryan Pearson. Pearson
discusses Havre and Hill County’s crime rates, including Hill County’s high ranking in
both violent and property crimes (3™ and 2" statewide, respectively).

6/12 — Part 3 of a three-part series with Havre Police Detective Ryan Pearson. Pearson
discusses Havre and Hill County’s crime rates, including the Havre Police Department
and the number of calls and arrests they handle on a shift-by-shift basis.

6/13 — The Montana State University Hill County Extension Office and Energy Corps are
offering a once-weekly energy lecture series titled “Keeping Kool”. Extension Agent
Lea Ann Larson and Energy Corps member Evan Johnson discuss what topics will be
covered, and why people should attend.

6/14 — Part 1 of a 2-part interview. The GEAR UP to Northern Program gave students
from around Montana the chance to learn for one week at MSU-Northern’s College of
Technical Sciences. Program Director Bob Anderson outlines what the students will be
learning throughout the week.

6/15-6/16 — Part 2 of a 2-part interview. The GEAR UP to Northern Program gave
students from around Montana the chance to learn for one week at MSU-Northern’s
College of Technical Sciences. Program Director Bob Anderson describes the impact the
program had on the students, including exposing them to the campus.

6/17 — Part 1 of a 2-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy Carlson.
He notes a number of construction projects are under way, including a little sprucing up
being done at the Robins Administration Building. He also talks about paying the annual
dues to be a member of the Montana High School Association.

6/18 — Part 2 of a 2-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy Carlson.
He mentions the district’s Communication Arts Curriculum, a cumulative K-12 set of
courses designed to strengthen the reading and writing skills of each student.

6/19 — Montana Grain Growers’ Association President Ryan McCormick discusses the
Japanese ban on genetically modified wheat, after GM wheat was discovered in a
Monsanto field in Oregon. He addresses some rumors and myths, and notes that
Montana’s primary market of hard red wheat remains unaffected.

6/20 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Hill County Conservation District
Administrator Jennifer Kenck. She mentions the 37" annual Montana Range Days, being
hosted in Havre for the first time ever. She also talks about what will be going on over
the first two days, which mostly consists of registration and workshops.

6/21 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Hill County Conservation District
Administrator Jennifer Kenck. She talks about the third and final day of the 37" annual
Montana Range Days. The third day is reserved for competitions, where students have to
apply what they learned the day before.



6/22-6/23 — Kim Larson with the Hill County Health Department previews the upcoming
Lil Shots Carnival. She talks about the fun activities that will be available for the
children, and the importance of getting your immunizations.

6/24 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Northern Ag Research Center Superintendent
Darrin Boss. The Research Center’s annual Field Day is upcoming, and Boss tells us
what each of the three tours offered will cover.

6/25 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Northern Ag Research Center Superintendent
Darrin Boss. The Research Center’s annual Field Day is upcoming, and Boss mentions
the time change to later in the day, and how Montana State University President Waded
Cruzado will be on hand for the tour, as well.

6/26 — Hill County Disaster and Emergency Services Coordinator Joe Parenteau explains
how Hill County was able to qualify for federal assistance through FEMA due to the
recent flooding damage. He mentions that nothing is guaranteed, but individual
homeowners may be able to qualify for federal aid as well.

6/27 — Montana State University Dean of the College of Agriculture Jeff Jacobsen talks
about the annual Northern Ag Research Center Field Day. Around 50 people from
Bozeman, including MSU President Waded Cruzado, made the trip to Havre. Jacobsen
shares his thoughts on the overall day, and MSU’s “Follow the Beef” tour.

6/28 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with outgoing Blaine County Superintendent of
Schools Lisa Stroh. Stroh talks about her new job as Superintendent of Schools in
Valdez, Alaska, including her prior experience in Alaska, and why she decided to take
the job.

6/29-6/30 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with outgoing Blaine County Superintendent
of Schools Lisa Stroh. Stroh mentions her favorite memories serving the 8 school
districts within Blaine County. She also touches on how her new job will differ from the
job in Blaine County.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS MAY 2013

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.
Host: Brandon Baney

5/1 — Michele Turville of Bear Paw Development held a meeting in conjunction with Hill
County Commissioners to discuss the sewer restoration project in North Havre. She
mentions how the project could potentially be completely funded by grants.

5/2 — MSU-Northern Foundation CEO Shauna Albrecht previews the upcoming
Founders’ Dinner, which will highlight the Founders’ Excellence award winners and Hall
of Fame inductees.

5/3 — Two applicants are running for the open City Council seat left by the departed Rick
Dow. Republican Debi Rhines, Office Manager at Schine Electric, gives us her
qualifications, ideas and thoughts about filling the open seat.

5/4-5/5 — Two applicants are running for the open City Council seat left by the departed
Rick Dow. Democrat Jay Pyette, the Theater Director at Havre High School, gives us his
qualifications, ideas and thoughts about filling the open seat.

5/6 — Republican Representative Wendy Warburton of Chinook gives us her thoughts on
how the 2013 state Legislative session went, including bills that did and didn’t make it
through. She says cooperation seemed higher between the Legislature and the Governor
this time around.

5/7 — Havre City Councilman Gerry Veis gives an impassioned opinion of the city’s
decision to sign an agreement with the county over the financing of the city pool. Veis
offered his opinion at the Havre City Council meeting, and expressed his displeasure with
the agreement.

5/8 — MSU Extension Agent Lea Ann Larson talks about an upcoming Lead Paint
Certification Course in Chinook. She mentions the dangers of ingesting lead paint, who
should attend the class, and how homeowners can ensure that their contractors are lead
paint certified.

5/9 — Havre Tourism Committee Chair Becky Miller discusses National Tourism Week.
Miller talks about the ““Stay-cation contest” the Committee is running to entice folks to
visit Havre’s local attractions.



5/10 — Havre/Hill County Historic Preservation Chair Becki Miller talks about National
Preservation Month, and the various projects the Preservation Commission is working on.
Projects include new shadowboxes for historic photos, updated signs at Fort Assinniboine
and the donation of two historical books to the Havre/Hill County Library.

5/11-5/12 — Fort Benton Superintendent and High School Principal Scott Chauvet talks
about the recent U.S. News ranking his school received. Fort Benton was ranked 3™ in
Montana, and made the top 1,000 schools nationally.

5/13 — Salvation Army Social Services Director Trina Crawford talks about the upcoming
Volunteer Appreciation Dinner. She notes that in addition to the Salvation Army, the
Feed My Sheep Soup Kitchen and Havre Food Bank are participating in the dinner as
well.

5/14 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with former Marine Corps Sgt. Chuck Lewis. He
is “Walking for the Fallen”, walking from Washington state to Washington, D.C. to
promote awareness to our soldiers that are returning home. He discusses where the idea
initially came from in this segment.

5/15 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with former Marine Corps Sgt. Chuck Lewis. He
is “Walking for the Fallen”, walking from Washington state to Washington, D.C. to
promote awareness to our soldiers that are returning home. He discusses his starting
point of Everett, WA and the reception he’s gotten in Montana so far.

5/16 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with former Marine Corps Sgt. Chuck Lewis. He
is “Walking for the Fallen”, walking from Washington state to Washington, D.C. to
promote awareness to our soldiers that are returning home. He discusses what he will do
when he arrives in D.C. and how folks can help donate to the cause.

5/17 — Hill County Health Department Public Health Director Danielle Golie previews
the upcoming “Healthy Activities, Healthy Families” forum. Families are encouraged to
attend the free event and learn about nutrition, finances and more.

5/18 —=5/19 — A number of Hi-Line High Schools held graduation ceremonies over the
weekend. We check in with three high school principals/Superintendents: Dodson’s
Dollyann Willcutt, North Star’s Ken Halverson and Chester-Joplin-Inverness’ Pam Graff.

5/20 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He discusses the construction projects happening at Sunnyside Intermediary
School, including expansion of classrooms and a potential new gym.

5/21 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He mentions the graduation class of 2013, and the school board’s decision to
bring back the Kindergarten Prep program for another year.



5/22 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He talks about what happens in his office during the summer months when
school’s not in session, including catching up on paperwork, dealing with personnel and
seeing visitors.

5/23 — Adult Basic Education Instructor Fawn Thibodeaux talks about the HRDC’s
upcoming “GED Boot Camp”. It is a 7-week intensive course designed to prepare
students for the GED final exam.

5/24 — Bullhook Bottoms Blackpowder Club Member Jim Riggs talks about the 34"
annual Blackpowder Shoot happening Saturday, Sunday and Monday at Fort Assiniboine.
He mentions some of the competitions, and what patrons can expect.

5/25-5/26 — The Adjutant for American Legion Post 11 in Havre Jed Damson outlines the
Memorial Day ceremonies that will be happening in Havre, including a ceremony at the
Hill County Courthouse and the Eagles Club.

5/27 — Montana’s county-by-county health rankings were recently unveiled. Hill County
Health Department Public Health Director Danielle Golie discusses Hill County’s
ranking, noting that it is 32" out of 46 counties surveyed. She also mentions an
upcoming community discussion on how to improve that ranking.

5/28 — Past Department and State Commander of the American Legion David Driver
traveled from Great Falls to be a guest speaker at Memorial Day services in Havre. He
talks about patriotism, why wars happen and not forgetting the families of veterans who
have lost their life serving their country.

5/29 — Part 1 of a three-part series previewing the “Living History Day”. Havre Beneath
the Streets General Manager Christy Owens talks about the attractions at the Museum,
including the railroad museum running model trains all day.

5/30 — Part 2 of a three-part series previewing the “Living History Day”. Fort
Assiniboine Preservation President Gary Wilson discusses live performances from Martin
Holt, who will be portraying Teddy Roosevelt.

5/31 — Part 3 of a three-part series previewing the “Living History Day”. Clack Museum
Chair Judi Dritshulas talks about her performing as Margaret Clack and hosting a tea
party to introduce Lady Grace, the newest doll at the museum.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS APRIL 2013

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.

Host: Brandon Baney

4/1 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Bear Paw Development Executive Director Paul
Tuss. Tuss discusses how many projects and how much area Bear Paw covered in 2012.

4/2 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Bear Paw Development Executive Director Paul
Tuss. Tuss talks about the specific projects Bear Paw works on with both public and
private partners.

4/3 — The Havre Leadership High students had their last meeting of the month, followed
by a graduation luncheon. High School juniors China Bohn, Shelbi Brough, Kelli
Reynolds, Kiana Robertson, Mikayla Voeller and Aubrea Worm all gave their thoughts
and opinions on how the Leadership program went this year.

4/4 — Tim Zerger, Chair of the Feed My Sheep Community Soup Kitchen, talks about
their fundraiser that is coming up on Saturday. He also discusses what the money raised
will be used for, and what patrons can expect at the event as well.

4/5 — MSU-Northern Assistant Registrar Alisha Schroeder discusses the upcoming
MACRAO (Montana Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers)
conference. It is being held in Havre for the first time in 11 years, and Schroeder details
what the conference will entail.

4/6-4/7 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with U.S. Representative Steve Daines. Daines
was on a natural resources tour around the state of Montana. He discusses some of the
places and issues he visited on his trip.

4/8 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with U.S. Representative Steve Daines. Daines
specifically talks about the Hi-Line stops he made in Glasgow and Havre on his statewide
natural resources tour.

4/9 — H. Earl Clack Museum Foundation President Elaine Morse talks about the
museum’s annual “Hands on History” fundraiser. She talks about what the children of
Hill County can expect and the different activities that will be offered.

4/10 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Community Education Coordinator Angela
Ernst. Spring adult ed classes are starting up, and she covers the basics of registration,
including deadlines and fees.



4/11 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Community Education Coordinator Angela
Emst. Spring adult ed classes are starting up, and she talks about some of the spring
specific courses that will be offered, including Hula Dancing, Water Aerobics and
Installing a Fence.

4/12 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with MSU-Northern Diesel Professor and
SkillsUSA Campus Coordinator Steven Don. He talks about Northern hosting the
SkillsUSA State Conference for the 42™ consecutive year, and the various contests
students from all over the state compete in.

4/13-4/14 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with MSU-Northern Diesel Professor and
SkillsUSA Campus Coordinator Steven Don. He discusses what each student, high
school and college, who attend can expect to learn. He also mentions what a great
networking opportunity the conference provides.

4/15 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with outgoing Havre City Councilman Rick Dow.
Dow’s family will be moving to Rochester, Minnesota, so the April 15" Meeting was his
last as a councilman. Dow reflects on his tenure serving the city, which began in 2011.

4/16 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with outgoing Havre City Councilman Rick Dow.
Dow’s family will be moving to Rochester, Minnesota, so the April 15" Meeting was his
last as a councilman. Dow talks about how he initially got started in politics, and lays out
his future plans.

4/17 —Part 1 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He discusses the recent cancellation of the May election, due to no open
competitions for trustee positions and the cancellation of a levy.

4/18 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He talks about some of the long-term projects that HPS is hoping to complete,
including work at Sunnyside Elementary School and renovations to the high school
locker rooms.

4/19 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. He mentions some upcoming activities that HPS will be producing, including
the “iPad Boot Camp” for community members, and the Middle School “Salute to
Seniors” luncheon.

4/20-4/21 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Stone Child College President Melody
Henry. Henry and other Rocky Boy community members have been starting a new anti-
drug campaign. She discusses how the group was formed, and some of the anti-drug
events that took place over the past week.

4/22 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Stone Child College President Melody Henry.
Henry and other Rocky Boy community members have been starting a new anti-drug
campaign. She talks about future plans for the group, including the launch of a website.



4/23 — Mandy Hansen, a coach from Havre Special Olympics, previews the upcoming
Great Northern Games that will be taking place in Havre, including a rundown of events
and all of the volunteers that have signed on to help.

4/24 — Following U.S. Senator Max Baucus’ announcement that he would be retiring, we
check in with Baucus, Hill County Democrat Chair John Musgrove and Hill County
Republican Chairman Andrew Brekke to get their thoughts on the decision.

4/25 — After Havre hosted the Special Olympics Great Northern Games, a few athletes
gave us their thoughts on how the day went. Joe Hayes, Mitch Grubb and Andrea
Schlimgen talked about the different events they competed in. Havre Area Director
Shaylee Lewis mentioned all of the great volunteer support they received in running this
event.

4/26 — Salvation Army Social Services Director Trina Crawford previews the upcoming
“Talent of the Hi-Line” fundraiser. The fundraiser showcases a number of musical acts,
and serves as one the main fundraisers of the year for the Salvation Army.

4/27-4/28 — Havre High School Director of Bands David Johnke discusses the upcoming
“Taste of Jazz” fundraiser. The money raised goes toward the HHS music booster club.
Coffee and desserts are served, while the jazz band and jazz choir perform songs.

4/29 — Democratic Senator Greg Jergeson of Chinook reflects on the 2013 Legislative
session, including what he thought went well and what didn’t. He thought a lot of time
was wasted on unnecessary bills, but overall most of the main issues were ironed out.

4/30 — Chinook Community Chest Fund President Kasie McIntosh talks about the annual
fund drive in Chinook. Proceeds go towards youth programs in Chinook, and volunteers
go door to door soliciting donations.



